
Tooele City Council and
Tooele City Redevelopment Agency of Tooele City, Utah
Work Session Meeting Minutes

Date:  
Wednesday, July 16, 2014
Time:  
5:00 p.m.

Place:  
Tooele City Hall, Large Conference Room

90 North Main St. Tooele, UT

City Council Members Present:

Brad Pratt, Chair

Dave McCall
Steve Pruden

Scott Wardle

Debbie Winn

City Employees Present:

Mayor Patrick Dunlavy

Roger Baker, City Attorney

Glenn Caldwell, Finance Director

Jim Bolser, Community Development and Public Works Director
Michelle Pitt, City Recorder
Paul Hansen, City Engineer

Randy Sant, Director of Economic Development
Minutes prepared by Michelle Pitt

1.  Open Meeting
Chairman Pratt called the meeting to order at 5:02 p.m.
2. Roll Call
Brad Pratt, Present

Dave McCall, Present

Scott Wardle, Present

Steve Pruden, Present

Debbie Winn, Present 
3. Discussion:

· Ordinance 2014-10 Sign Code Amendments 
Presented by Jim Bolser
There were several members of the public present for the discussion of the sign ordinance.  Chairman Pratt reminded the public that this work session is to allow the Council to discuss items, not to vote on items or make decisions.  Because of the long agenda, Chairman Pratt asked the members of the public to ask their questions after the meeting, not during the meeting.

Mr. Bolser stated that the City has been looking at amending this section of the City Code for some time.  He pointed out that some definitions have been amended, and basically two areas were revised:  (1)Electronic signs, Section 7-25-8, defines motion, dwell time, twirl time and brightness, among other things.   (2)Temporary signs.  Mr. Bolser handed out some calendars to graphically demonstrate when signs are already allowed and the alternatives for how the proposed amendments could potentially affect applicant-determined periods of time for displaying temporary signs.  

Councilwoman Winn asked what page of the proposed Sign Code pertained to the proposed changes regarding temporary signs.  Mr. Bolser answered page 7-94.  Councilwoman Winn stated that she has tried putting herself in the position of a business owner.  She finds the Ordinance too confusing to try to figure out what is allowed and when.  She asked what the City is accomplishing by putting limitations on signs.

Councilman Wardle stated that business owners came to the Council about abandoned signs.  The City met with business owners and took their ideas to try to amend the sign ordinance.  Councilman Wardle felt that the City needs to have some standards.  Councilman Wardle suggested that maybe more input needed to be received from business owners before the Ordinance was final.

Chairman Pratt stated that the proposed changes to allow temporary signs actually gave business owners more opportunities to have temporary signs.  

Councilman McCall didn’t feel like the City did enough to help businesses in Tooele, but felt the Ordinance was a starting point.  Councilman McCall wondered if the City needed to have more meetings with business owners.  

Councilman Pruden stated he liked the proposed change of having four opportunities for temporary signs rather than three.

Mr. Baker said that he tried to be sensitive to business owners and their need to communicate their message to the public.  But, he also needed to be sensitive of having the City be aesthetically pleasing.  He felt like the amended Ordinance was a good balance between the two.  Mr. Baker went on to say that without regulations of signs, businesses and any person would be allowed to have banners and signs all over the city.  It is always Mr. Baker’s intention to bring the Council a balanced approach.

Chairman Pratt reminded everyone that this Ordinance is still in the formulation stage and being brought before the Council as a discussion.  He felt that it was important to make sure businesses have the opportunities to advertise, but agreed that a good balance needs to be found.

Councilwoman Winn stated that increasing the number of times allowed for temporary signs was a good plan.  She said that the City needs sales tax that businesses bring, so the City needs businesses to be successful.  Some of the amendments to the Ordinance are more restrictive, especially for electronic signs.  She asked how it would be fair to the businesses that already have electronic signs.

Councilman Wardle stated that these amendments also free up some things, such as banners and wall signs.  The restrictions on electronic signs are for safety purposes.  In comparing Tooele’s Ordinance with those of other cities, Tooele is one of the least restrictive.  

Mr. Baker said that this Ordinance tries to make clarifications about signs.  Those businesses that already have electronic signs would be able to adjust to the new restrictions.  

· Ordinance 2014-09 An Ordinance of Tooele City Amending Sections 4-8-4 and 7-22-3 of the Tooele City Code Relating to Right-of-Way Improvement Requirements  
Presented by Jim Bolser
Mr. Bolser stated that this Ordinance amends right-of-way improvements associated with development.  Subsection 6 and 7 are new sections.  He stated that there is also another code amendment underway to completely overhaul Chapter 4-8, and whatever the Council decides on this ordinance will be included in that revision as well. 

· Copper Canyon Subdivision, Phases 3, 4, 5 Preliminary Plan Request 
Presented by Jim Bolser
Mr. Bolser stated that Copper Canyon is requesting that the development go forward as presented.  Mr. Bolser has relayed the Council’s request for changes to Copper Canyon, but they would like it to go forward as is.  

· Copper Canyon PUD Special Service District 
Presented by Roger Baker
The Council received a confidential Memorandum from Mr. Baker regarding the Copper Canyon PUD Special Service District.  Mr. Baker explained that the district was created to maintain the trails and other special amenities, but it was never implemented.  Since there are now homes in this development, Mr. Baker felt like it was time to implement the Special Service District.  Bach Homes would like to file a special notice notifying home owners of the Special Service District and associated fees.  Councilman Wardle asked if the Council could see the notice before it was sent out.  
4.  Council Reports
Councilwoman Winn reported that the North Tooele Special Service District adopted their budget at the last meeting.  She gave a copy of that budget to the Mayor.  She is enjoying serving on the arts council.  She stated that the Charley Jenkins concert in the park following the parade was really good and well accepted by the public.  

Councilman McCall stated that the library board hasn’t met.

Councilman Wardle reported that USU postponed their meeting.  The Council of Governments (COG) met and Councilman Wardle attended by phone.  He said that he was notified late of the meeting and never saw an agenda.  They discussed the prison relocation and would like to create a Prison Relocation Committee.  Mayor Marshall would like Mayor Dunlavy to be a member of that committee.  COG will meet again in three weeks.

Councilman Pruden stated that the new portion of Tooele Boulevard looks really good.  Fridays on Vine has been going well.  This week will be a great band with a brass band sound.  On August 1st will be the group Imagine-- Beatles impersonators.  It was suggested that whoever announces the bands also announce that there is no smoking (including e-cigarettes) in the park. 
Chairman Pratt reported that the Council on Aging loves Fridays on Vine and would like to see it continue.  They discussed a transportation issue.  Valley Mental Health now has a representative on the Council of Aging Board and Grantsville has made some member changes.   

5. Close Meeting to Discuss Pending Litigation and Property Acquisition
Councilman Wardle moved to close the meeting to discuss pending litigation and property acquisition.  Councilwoman Winn seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilman Pruden, "Aye", Councilman Wardle, "Aye"' Chairman Pratt, "Aye"' Councilwoman Winn, "Aye"' and Councilman McCall, "Aye".  The meeting closed at 5:48 p.m.

Those in attendance during the closed session were:  Glenn Caldwell, Roger Baker, Jim Bolser, Mayor Patrick Dunlavy, Michelle Pitt, Paul Hansen, Randy Sant, Councilman McCall, Councilman Wardle, Councilman Pruden, Councilwoman Winn, and Chairman Pratt.  
No minutes were taken on these items.

6.  Adjourn
Councilwoman Winn moved to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman McCall seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilwoman Winn, “Aye”, Councilman Wardle, “Aye”, Chairman Pratt, “Aye”, Councilman Pruden, “Aye” and Councilman McCall, “Aye.”  The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

The content of the minutes is not intended, nor are they submitted, as a verbatim transcription of the meeting.  These minutes are a brief overview of what occurred at the meeting.
Approved this           day of August, 2014
___________________________________________________ 

Brad Pratt, Tooele City Council Chair
Page | 5
Tooele City Council 
                           July 16, 2014


